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Delhi RO UIDAI celebrates Aadhaar 1st Anniversary by organising 

special enrolment drives 

 

As part of the first anniversary celebrations of the Aadhaar launch, on 29
th

 Septmeber 2011, 

the Delhi Regional Office organised two special camps to enrol residents at the Godhuli 

Senior Citizens Home at  Plot No. 107 Sec 2, Dwarka and the Prerna  Niketan Sangh  at 

Pappan kalan Dwarka which is a home for  physically disabled children. 

The camp at Godhuli was set up to enrol the approximately 60 people who reside there. 

Godhuli director Mr. Ashok Bharadwaj acknowledged this as “a wonderful gesture by the 

UIDAI”. He said a lot of the Godhuli residents cannot go to enrolment centres and having 

enrolments take place at Godhuli was extremely convenient for them. 

At the Prerna Niketan Sangh Aadhaar camp   52 people who live there were enroled and 

bank accounts were opened for 31 people. The Director Prerna Niketan Sangh, Mrs. Menu 

Saxena informed our team that, in 12 years the center had grown from five to the present 

forty-seven children, aged between 8 – 20,  who now live there. She expressed her gratitude 

to the Aadhaar team for reaching out to the children, many of whom have no form of 

identification. Out of the 47 children enroled, there were a few who were biometric 

exceptions. 

  


